
ALCONA TOWNSHIP BOARD MINUTES 
October 12, 2021 

The Alcona Township regular board meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. 
 Roll call: Present: Supervisor Marlena MacNeill, Clerk Dawn LaLonde, Treasurer Tina Gauthier and 
Trustees Jim Bouchard and Jim Mead. 
 Motion by Mead, seconded by Gauthier, to approve the minutes from the Sept. 14, 2021 meeting.   
Passed All in Favor. 
 Motion by Mead, seconded by Bouchard, to approve the minutes from the Sept. 17, 2021 meeting, 
Passed All in Favor. 
 Motion by Bouchard, seconded by Gauthier, to approve the minutes from the public hearing held on 
Oct. 12, 2021 concerning gypsy moth suppression.  Passed All in Favor. 
 Motion by LaLonde, seconded by Mead, to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.  PASSED All in 
Favor.   
 Motion by Mead, seconded by Bouchard, to pay bills as presented. PASSED All in Favor.  
 Reports were accepted and filed from the Zoning Administrator, Assessor, and Fire Chief. 
 Motion by LaLonde, seconded by Gauthier, to allow the purchase of a back-up camera for Engine #3 
with a cost is $589.00 not including installation.   PASSED All in Favor. 
 Zoning Administrator Mendyka is working on a plot plan requirement form that property owners 
would fill out before requesting a land use permit.  
 Dr. Robert Turek presented a resolution in support of vaccine awareness and medical autonomy. No 
action was taken on this. 
 Motion by Gauthier, seconded by LaLonde, to approve a snow removal contract with Stout’s Lawn 
Service for the 2021-2022 season. The new rate is a $5.00 per plow increase from last season’s price.  PASSED 
All in Favor. 
 Supervisor MacNeill thanked all those involved with removing the kayak ramp, specifically Caleb 
Kamischke and Jimmy Bolanowski for climbing into the river and doing the heavy lifting, and Dan Gauthier for 
once again providing his tractor to assist with this.   
 The next MTA chapter meeting is Oct. 26, 2021 at the Harrisville Township Hall. 
 Trustee Mead would like documentation of total acreage to be sprayed in the special assessment 
created for gypsy moth suppression as well as the total revenue that will be collected.  Supervisor MacNeill 
will get this information to the board. 
 The DNR plans to distribute the sand accumulated from dredging the river to low areas near the river, 
as well as low areas in the park. If any sand is remaining, it will be hauled to the ball field. 
 Clerk LaLonde reported that she continues to work on FOIA requests with one fulfilled, three expired, 
and one awaiting payment.  She continues to work on updating beneficiary information concerning the 
pension plan.   She has provided all the information to the auditor for the F-65 report and it has been filed. 
    
Meeting adjourned at 6:48 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Dawn LaLonde 
Alcona Township Clerk 
 
 
 


